
Firearms Industry Meetings June 2011 

June 14, 2011:  ATF met with the National Shooting Sports Foundation and 
representatives of major firearms manufacturers to discuss several issues of 
interest, including:    

• When a frame or receiver becomes subject to regulation during manufacturing; 
• The ATF Shotgun Importability Study; 
• Serial number only variance procedures; 
• Sale to Law Enforcement training programs; and 
• Employee firearms on the manufacturer’s premises. 

 


